
2022 Town of Eau Galle  
3/14/22 Town Board Meeting Minutes 

 
Meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. by Donald Hartung on Monday, March 

14, 2022, in the Eau Galle Civic Center, Eau Galle, WI. 

Chairman Don Hartung called for roll call; present were Chairman Donald 

Hartung, Supervisor Bill Hartung, Supervisor Audrey Martin, Treasurer Valerie 

Baskin, Co-Clerk Sandy Pickerign, and Clerk Martha Hartung. In attendance was 

Terry Wayne, Wilbur Black, Karen Schneider, Charlie Weber, Tim Lamm, Jeff 

Gasteyer, Kevin Snider & girls, Neil O’Connell, Larry Sagsetter, Fred Manor & Patty 

Manor. 

Chairman Hartung lead us in Pledge of Allegiance. Chairman Don Hartung 

discussed cost to hire Cedar Corp to apply for grants/engineer BIL (Bipartisan 

Infrastructure Law). Discussion on abandoning Towns wells was tabled and town 

will possibly apply next year. Chairman Hartung discussed retaining Lawyer for 

Town of Eau Galle. Cost is anywhere between $1,500.00 to $15,000.00 per year.  

Building committee Chairman Jeff Gasteyer discussed the progress for building 

committee.  

Board was given Financials for 2021 to review. 

A motion was made by Audrey Martin to approve Picnic License for St Henrys’ 

Spring Festival on April 24th, 2022. Seconded by Bill Hartung. MC 

Chairman Don Hartung spoke about Board of review training on March 5th, 2022 

Clerk Martha Hartung read minutes from February 14th, 2022, meeting.  Motion 

by Bill Hartung to approved special board meeting minutes and second by Audrey 

Martin to approve minutes. MC.  Treasurer Valerie Baskin read treasurer with 

ending balance of $280,910.88.   Vouchers were presented for approval.   Motion 

by Bill Hartung and 2nd by Audrey Martin. MC.  



Martha Hartung gave clerks report. Weber Inspections had none for January.   I 

spoke with Lynn of Cedar Corp and Town of Eau Galle would not qualify for USDA 

grant for Town Facilities. 

Terry Wayne gave road report. Chairman Don Hartung spoke of 2022 Bridge 

Inspection. Motion by Supervisor Bill Hartung to approve routine Bridge 

Inspections for 2022. Second by Audrey Martin. MC 

Next meeting date is April 11th at 6:00 p.m. 

A motion to adjourn meeting at 7:47 was made by Audrey Martin and 2nd by Bill 

Hartung. MC. 

     Martha Hartung, Clerk 

 


